
 

 

25 November 2022 

Executive Head Teacher: Mr James Procter  
Chair of Governors: Mr Alan Brundle  

Park Mead Newsletter 
 

It’s an exciting time of year at Park Mead and we are really looking forward to celebrating the season 

with a number of festive events for the children to enjoy. 

Here is a reminder: 

 2 December —Mufti for Christmas Fayre Tombola Gift 

 7 December—EYFS Nativity Play & Song @ 2.15pm (Parents/carers of children in Willows and KS2) 

 8 December —EYFS Nativity Play & Songs @ 9.30am (Parents/carers of children in Willows and KS1) 

 9 December —Christmas  Fayre / Santa Visits from 3.30-5pm (Everyone welcome) 

 14 December—Christingle Assembly with Reverend Sykes (Pupils only) 

 14 December —Christmas Dinner 

 16 December—Last day of Term 

 

 

Parent Coffee Morning 
 
East Hoathly Primary School are 
hosting a Parent coffee morning 
on Thursday 1 December from  
9.15-10.15am.   
 
There will be a short presentation  from Mrs Leahy 
(Inclusion Manager/SENCO) on how we use The 
Thrive Approach and Zones of Regulation in school 
to support behaviour and emotional regulation.   
 
Parents from all Pioneer schools are welcome. 

Parent Survey 

I am a trainee Education Mental Health Practitioner 
attached to Park Mead Primary School as part of the local 
Mental Health Support Team.  I am conducting an audit of 
mental health provision in the school and the local area so 
that our team has an understanding of what support is al-
ready available here, and how effective and accessible it is 
to pupils, carers and staff.  
 

I would be very grateful if you could complete this question-
naire.  The data is anonymous and will be used by the 
school and the MHST to inform their planning.  Data will 
also be shared with The University of Sussex but anything 
that could identify the school will be taken out to ensure 
complete anonymity.  Completion of the survey implies con-
sent to data being used in these ways. 

Parent Survey 

Thank you for your help with this important issue.   

Rachel Hatton 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfB30hPZZ3lZI3YpbvqO8NKL5AuHn1L994TIg-hWFCOw8FpBA/viewform
https://forms.gle/Aun2remnuLUMevzF6


 

 

 

Mental Health & Wellbeing 



 

 

 

Diary 

November 

30—Individual School Photos 

 

December 

1—Parents Coffee Morning  East Hoathly 

(9.15-10.15am) 

2—Mufti for Christmas Fayre Tombola Gift 

7/8—EYFS Nativity Play & Songs 

9—Christmas  Fayre / Santa 

14—Christmas Dinner 

16—Last Day of Term 2 

 

January 

3—Inset Day 

4—1st Day of Term 3 

6—Chestnuts First Swimming Lesson 

 

February 

8—Safer Internet Day 

10—Last Day of Term 3 

20—1st Day of Term 4 

24—Willows First Swimming Lesson 

 

March 

2—World Book Day  

7—Parent Consultations 

9—Parent Consultations 

17—Red Nose Day 

31—Last Day of Term 4 

 

April 

17—1st Day of Term 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 

1—Bank Holiday 

8—Bank Holiday (Coronation) 

15—Mental Health Awareness Week 

26—Last Day of Term 5 

 

June 

5—Inset Day 

6—1st Day of Term 6 

13—Year 5 Bikeability 

 

July 

7—Sports Day 

14—Reserve Sports Day 

14—School Reports 

18—Leavers Assembly 

20– Last Day of Term 6 

21– Inset Day 
 

Weekly Events: 

Monday—After School Sports Club 3.15-4.15pm 

Wednesday—Drumming Lessons 

Thursday—Piano Lessons 

Thursday—Golden Assembly 

Friday—Guitar Lessons 

 

Changes to Key Stage 2 Dates  
 

An additional Bank Holiday in honour of the Coronation of His Majesty King 

Charles III will take place on Monday 8 May 2023.  
 

As this date had previously been announced as the first day of the 2023 Key 

Stage 2 (KS2) test week in England, a change to the KS2 test schedule next 

year will be necessary.  Ministers have considered the situation carefully 

and have decided that KS2 tests will take place in the same week with tests 

following the usual order but each taking place one day later than originally 

planned.  
 

As such, the new schedule will be:  
 

 Tuesday 9 May: English grammar, punctuation and spelling (GPS) 

papers 1 (questions) and 2 (spelling)  

 Wednesday 10 May: English reading paper  

 Thursday 11 May: mathematics papers 1 (arithmetic) and 2 

(reasoning) 

 Friday 12 May: mathematics paper 3 (reasoning) 



 

 

News from Willows 

This week, Willows have been exploring Diwali including making Diwa 
lamps, Rangoli patterns and making face masks of the characters from the 
story.  
 
The children have also been practising their phonics and ordering numbers 
to 10.   

 

News from Chestnuts 
 

I can't believe we're in the middle of term 2 already; how time has flown.  
 
In the Chestnuts classroom the children have been getting their pulses racing 
as part of their science observation lessons, looking at the impact of 
exercise on their bodies. The children considered how they could use their 

senses to notice any 
changes after carrying 
out a minute of very 
quick running and 
jumping.  
 
In maths we are continuing our work on addition and 
subtraction and thinking about ways we can use our known 
facts to help us solve mathematical problems.  
 
Our Geography work has continued by studying maps of 
Paris, with the children identifying some human and physical 
features they could see on the map. We have linked this 
learning to our English work as our text of 
'A Lion in Paris' told us of a very sad lion 

who unfortunately gets stuck up the Eiffel Tower!  
 
As we approach the second half of the term we look forward to practicing our Christmas songs 
ready to sing at the Willows Nativity performance.  



 

 

News from Maples 

 

As geographers and historians, we visited the Cuckoo Trail to look for 
evidence of trains and the old railway line. 

 
We discussed bullying and 
staying safe during anti-
bullying week last week. 
 
We listened to a brilliant 
storyteller and have 
written our own ‘Just So’ 
stories. 
 
And forest school was fun, if not a bit muddy... 

 

News from Oaks 

In Oaks, we have had a busy time learning about Anti-Bullying and how we can ‘Reach Out’ and support each 

other.  

We also had a great fun 

icing biscuits for the 

Children in Need sale.  

In English lessons we 

have been painting with 

watercolour, creating 

our own island and 

developing a setting to 

describe the wonderful 

sights and creatures we 

encounter.  

 



 

 

 

Children in Need 
 

The children had a wonderful day last Friday supporting Children in Need. 

Through the biscuit sale (thank you Oaks!), charity donations, the sale of Pudsey Bears and Festival Wristbands 

Park Mead raised a very impressive £431.00!!!   

This tops last years total so WELL DONE AND THANK YOU! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Park Mead! 



 

 

 

 

Awards KS1 
14 November — November 2022 

 

Willows 
 

Zac—Creativity 

Izzy—Aiming High 

Kai—Skills Builder Star 

River—Skills Builder Star 
 

 

Chestnuts 

Ellie—Teamwork 

Charlotte—Leadership 

Clement—Creativity 

Harley—Aiming High 

Harper-Rey—Skills Builder Star 

Lottie—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

Awards KS2 
 

Maples 

Thea—Aiming High 

April—Staying Positive 

Layla—Aiming High 

Frankie—Creativity 

Florence—Skills Builder Star 

Mia M—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

Oaks 

Fenix—Aiming High 

Emilia—Staying Positive 

Tiffany—Staying Positive 

Aiva—Aiming High 

Charlie—Skills Builder Star 

Kyle—Skills Builder Star 

 

 

 

Attendance 

At Park Mead we strive to improve the attendance of our students.  Every school day provides opportunities for 
learning, as well as social and emotional development so it is noticeable when students miss school as it impacts 
their progress. 
 

 

Attendance Whole School—Academic Year:  94.9% 

                         This Year   This Week 
Willows:                    95.56%   94.67%           
Chestnuts:       95.62%  99.66% 
Maples:          94.40%  95.81% 
Oaks:                94.40%  94.00% 

 
Less than 94.9% - Red 
95—96.4% - Amber 
96.5—99.9% - Green 
100% - Gold 

 

 

 

 

Well done —fantastic  
attendance this last week! 

        



 

 

 

Maples Forest School  

Wednesday 16th November 2022 

Before the session, it was great to see Maples topic 

books with their reflections about their last session. 

They had annotated photographs of themselves at 

Forest School and written about what they had 

enjoyed and why. 

Maples continued to practise their fire lighting skills 

this week, recalling the skills practised from their 

last session. They helped sort the sticks into 

different sizes to 

start the fire 

with. Once the 

fire was going, 

the children 

watched popcorn 

‘pop’ by heating 

it on their fire 

with great engagement! And of course eating it!  

Some children helped to fix the popcorn maker, 

talking through their problem solving ideas to make 

it better for the second round of cooking. 

Then there was time to explore and play in the 

woodland.  Maples showed particular interests in 

physical risks and challenges. They showed this 

through tree climbing, digging, stick creativity, 

swinging and by using the slack line. 

There was some excellent turn taking and balancing 

on the slack line. It was great to see the children 

taking risks and 

challenging 

themselves with 

working out how to 

balance, how to 

work out the best 

way of moving 

along the line 

carefully and how 

to take turns and 

share the space 

with each other.  

The Impact of Forest School for the children is the 

knowledge the children have gained from the Forest 

School experience. 

The Impact can be seen through the skills, tools 

used, art and craft activities, observations and 

knowledge of the fruit, plants trees in relation to the 

seasons and the skills involved in learning how to 

play Forest School games. 

Using tools to dig in the large ‘dinosaur footprint’ 

hole they had created was very popular. They were 

very engaged in making clay balls with the clay 

which they had dug out. 

Due to all of the rain, a stream and a pool of water 

had been created. Some of the class were very 

interested in working out how to dam and then 

divert the flow of the water into the ditch behind 

the Forest School area. It was brilliant to see such 

great teamwork, such as using cups to pass water 

along a line and pour it into the ditch. 

Part of the Forest School experience is about risk 

and challenge and taking responsibility for their 

individual choices. Some children chose to stay 

under the shelter and create with wood, pens and 

wool. Some other children got very wet and muddy 

and started to learn about their choices, how they 

explored and how their choices affected how they 

felt as a result of the weather and elements they 

engaged in. Some got water in their boots, as they 

chose to go in the water. Some got very muddy as 

they chose to engage with digging and exploring in 

the mud. Afterwards we talked about taking 

individual responsibility for ourselves and 

considering the cause and effect of the weather, 

seasons and elements. 

There were some creative uses of found objects- 

making bows and developing the creations they had 

made last session. Some children used coloured 

string and wool to decorate, wrap and weave 

around sticks following their own ideas. There were 

also some designs beautifully drawn on wood. 

 



 

 

 

Oaks Forest School  

Wednesday 23rd November 2022 

Due to the recent torrential rain and its effect on the 

Forest School area, Oaks Class walked up to the 

Upper Dicker Park this afternoon for their Forest 

School session. 

On the way each of the children had a stick, which 

they used to collect fallen leaves. They had to try to 

find as many different leaves as they could to make 

a leaf kebab. 

The whole class explored the playground together. 

They showed great confidence and personal 

challenge trying to climb from one end of the 

climbing structure to the other without touching the 

ground. There were some great acrobatics, along 

with problem solving, when working out how to 

manoeuvre themselves through and over areas they 

found tricky. 

Some of the class went on the see saw together, 

shifting their collective weight from one side to the 

other and even trying to balance in the middle of it. 

We put up a balancing rope between some of the 

trees in the wooded area and the children had a go 

at taking physical risks and challenges by walking 

along it. Some of them used each other to steady 

themselves and some used sticks to help them 

balance along the length of the rope. 

Some children made up their own games and 

enjoyed playing hide and seek in the wooded area. 

There were lots of accessible climbing trees, and it 

was great to see the individual capabilities of the 

children with their climbing. Also to hear how they 

felt by being up high and the change in perspective 

it gave them. 

The Impact of Forest School for the children is the 

knowledge the children have gained from the Forest 

School experience. 

The impact can be seen through the skills, tools 

used, art and craft activities, observations and 

knowledge of the fruit, plants trees in relation to the 

seasons and the skills involved in learning how to 

play Forest School games. 

Oaks ended their session on the playground, with an 

energetic game of ‘fox and rabbit’. Then they 

thought about the activities and wrote a fact and an 

opinion about the things they had enjoyed and 

achieved during the afternoon.  

“I liked playing hide and seek with my friends” 

“I liked hanging upside down on the climbing frame” 

“We went to the park for Forest School this 

afternoon and I liked balancing on the ropes” 

“I didn’t like the rain…the wooded area was like a 

huge umbrella sheltering us from the rain” 

“We went to the woods at the park…I liked it when 

my friends swung me really high in the hammock” 

“It is my birthday today…going to the park for Forest 

School was great” 



 

 

 

 

Oaks Forest School—Upper Dicker 

 



 

 

 

Park Mead and Friends Christmas Fayre 



 

 

 

 

Holy Trinity Church, Upper Dicker 

 

Please see the flyer below regarding the Tree Planting Ceremony on Sunday 27 November.   

Everyone is welcome! 



 

 

 

 

East Sussex School Health—Eat Well and Get Active! 
 

If you would like support to eat well and get more active as a family, come and join us for a free, fun 8 

session programme. Our next groups start ready for the New Year with more opportunities to join 
throughout the school year! 

  
Interested?  Want to find out more? 

  
Give us a call, visit our website for further details: 

Tel: 0300 123 4062 
Website: https://www.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk/healthy-habits/

https://www.eastsussexchildren.nhs.uk/healthy-habits/


 

 

Christmas Lunch Menu—14 December 2022 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


